Background Information

Number Theory is often taught to juniors or seniors in college (or to math graduate students), but the material in this course is accessible to any high school student with a solid grounding in math fundamentals.  No calculus is required (except in the two modules of the course dealing with partial fractions and the discussion of the Prime Number Theorem), and the concepts needed from algebra and geometry are fairly basic.  In fact, the subject is so “basic” that it is sometimes referred to as “Arithmetic.”  Don’t be fooled though — some of the concepts introduced in this course are quite sophisticated and the proofs rather complex.

The materials in this course draw heavily from a summer program at Ohio State University dealing with the same subject matter, which the author attended in the summer of 1970 and which continues today under the name of the Ross Scholars Program, after Prof. Arnold Ross, the late founder of the program.  For further information on this program, go to http://www.math.osu.edu/ross.  At the core of the course is the notion that mathematics is more meaningful, more easily learned and (most important) more fun if the student discovers as much of the material as possible by himself or herself.

